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WILLIAM TENNERMANN, JR.
WINS ORATORICAL
CONTEST IN DEERFIELD

William Tennermann Jr. of the
Deerfield Grammar school was
awarded first place in the seventh
annual oratorical contest sponsored
by the Deerfield Post and Auxiliary
of the American Legion for chil-
dren in the four grade schools, Ban-
nockburn, Deerfield, Holy Cross and
Wilmot.

Tennermann, who received a cup,
spoke on “Our Flag.” George
Schessling, nephew of Dr. and Mrs.
C. E. Pope, 8 student at Holy Cross

1 Eluiiie Kelley of the Wilmot
school were presented with second
and third trophies.

The seven other contestants were
given commemorative pins. They
were Jean Briscoe, Harold Mau
and Fred Blow of the Deerfield
school;: John Zahnle and George
Martin of Holy Cross; and Violet
Pantle and Robert Visoky of Wil-
mot.

The contest was held in the com-
munity room of the Deerfield school.
Judges were Mrs. Joseph F. Miec-
zynski of North Chicago, a State
American Legion auxiliary official,
chairman; Ray E. Thomas of Wau-
kegan, and Mrs. Chester A. Wolf,
Deerfield.

WOMAN'S CLUB

The annual Fun Day of the Deer-
field Woman's club will be held on
Monday, April 1, at one o'clock in
the recreation rooms of St. Paul’s
Evangelical church. Mrs. V. W,
Spriggs is chairman of the lunch-
eon, which is to be pot luck, with
Mrs. W. K. Hout, Mrs., Carl E.
Bates and Mrs. Arthur Kaatz as-
sisting on that commitee. Mrs. Alex
A. Willman has charge of tables and
Mrs. Edwin A. Wood and Mrs. Les-
lie Brand, of seating arrangements.
The entertainment chairman is Mrs.
Bert Mastri and there will be mus-
ical numbers by members of the
club. A one-act play, “If Women
Worked as Men Do,” will be pre-
sented by Mrs. C. J. Turner, Mrs.
Irving Brand, Mrs. F. C. Ritter and
Mrs. E, C. Becker.

VACCINATION

Lester B. Ball, superintendent of
the Deerfield Grammar school, sent
letters home with the children last
Wednesday telling the parents that
a recent survey shows that a very
low percentage of children have had
small pox vaccination and diph-
theria inoculation. He urged par-
ents to take advantage of the
spring vacation and have their chil-
dren safeguarded.

TOWNSEND CLUB

The Deerfield Townsend club will
meet on Tuesday evening, April 2,
in the Town Hall at eight o’clock.
The speaker will be Reverend P. J.
Wite of Chicago. There will be spe-
cial music with Mrs. Chester Wess-
ling the piano. Mrs. Minnie
Whiteemb is program chairman.

SCHOOL ELECTIONS

The Deerfield Grammar school
board of education election will be
held on Saturday, April 13. Peti-
tions were filed last week by Ray-
mond Meyer and Mrs. Myrtle
Weiss, for re-election. No opposi-
tion tickets have been filed.

Edward Seese will not be a can-
didate for re-eelction on the board
of education of the Deerfield-Shields
Township high school, which he has
served so capably for the past seven
years. Petitions are being cireu-
lated for Harold Norman to succeed

Mr. Seese.
Mrs. Emma Brenne of Hazel
Ave. spent the week-end with

friends in Cleveland ,0Ohio, where
she lived before moving to Deer-
field.

Mrs. F. G. Piepenbrok and son,
Frederick Jr., spent last week with
Mrs. Piepenbrok’s mother, Mrs.
Louise Haase in Missouri.

Mrs. John T. Beckman S8r., with
Mr. and Mrs&. Thomas Moran of
Waukegan visited Charles Beckman
at the Veteran’s hospital in Mil-
waukee on Saturday.

Mr. and Mrs. Lester B. Ball are
visiting Mrs. Ball's sister and hus-
band, Mr. and Mra. Samuel Stowell
im Nebraska City, Neb.

The Bethichemm Woman's auxil-
iary is meeting on Thursday eve-
ning (tomight) at the church with
Mrs. Ambrose Cox as hostess,

Deerfield Bethel of Job's Dangh-
ters, the junior group of the East-
ern Star, will hold their meeting
this evening at the Masonic Temple,
at seven o'clock.

turned home from the Highland
Park hospital that day. Her new
little daughter is in an incubator at
the hospital.

The Deerfield auxiliary gave a
surprise birthday party for the
Deerfield Post of the American Le-
gion on Monday evening at the Ma-
sonic Temple. It was the 14th birth-
day anniversary of the organization
of the Deerfield Post and Z1st an-
niversary of the founding of the
National Legion.

A mpatriotic conference of the
American Legion auxiliary was
Lheld Tuesday at the Towers elub in
Chicago. Those representing the
local unit were Mrs. C. C. Kap-
schull, Mrs. Marshall Pottenger,
Mrs. John J. Welch, Mrs. Christine
Knaak and Mrs. W. A. Tenner-
mann. Mrs. Tennermann remained
in Chicago in the evening for a
state board meeting.

Laurence and Louise Dondanville,
children of Dr. and Mrs. L. A. Don-
danville (Eva Ender) of Moline,
Ill., are visiting their aunts, Mrs.
Eugene Ender and Miss Clara En-
der.

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth Wessling
of Evanston were week-end guests
at the Chester Wessling home.

The Deerfield chapter of the
Eastern Star will observe Friends
Night on Thursday evening, April
4, at the Masonic Temple.

Billy Lichter, who has been visit-
ing his parents, the Senior William
Lichters in Wilmette, returned
home on Monday.

Miss Betty Lou Sampson is visit-
ing relatives and {friends in Chi-
cago this week.

Miss Olive Frantz spent the
week-end with her parents, Mr. and
Mrs., Milton Frantz. She had as her
guest, Miss Anna Faye Singer of
Holton, Kansas, who is a student at
North Central college in Naperville,
where Miss Frantz is assisting reg-
istrar and commercial teacher,

Mr. and Mrs. Alex Willman en-
tertained a group of relatives at tea
on Sunday at their home on Wau-
kegan road.

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Wickersham
spent Sunday at the Paul Seott
home in Gurnee,

The Altar and Rosary of the Holy
Cross church will meet on Friday
afternoon, April 5, at the parochial
school. There will be a business
meeting and plans will be made for
the spring luncheon on May 2. Mrs.
Sarah Kreibel of Wilmette will
serve a “Hostess Luncheon.”

Miss Mary Jane Greenslade,
daughter of the Robert Greenslades
of Highland Park, who is a student
at the college at Webster Groves,
Mo., is spending the holiday with
her parents and relatives in this
vicinity. She is a granddaughter of
Mr. and Mrs. Burr H. Kress.

Robert Pettis Jr. spent the week-
end with his cousin, Ward Reichelt
Anderson in Highland Park.

Mrs. Elmer L. Clavey will be
hostess at luncheon next Thursday
to members of her contract bridge
club at her home on Deerfield road.

Mrs. Clark Banker of Jackson,
Mich., is visiting her mother, Mrs.
Mildred Love Gunckel. Mr. and
Mrs. Charles Moore of Chicago
spent Sunday with Mrs. Gunckel
and Mrs. Moore remained until
Wednesday. Mrs. Banker and het
sister, Mrs. Moore, went to Chicago
yesterday to be guests of another
gister, Mrs. Howard MecDowell.

Mr. and Mrs. Clarence E. Sawhill
of Urbana spent Easter at the
George Engstrom home.

Mr:. Leonard North was hostess
to members of the Independent
Social club on Wednesday at her
home on Central avenue.

Miss Hazel Rapp, who teaches in
Belvidere, I11., spent the Easter hol-
idays with her parents, Mr. and
Mrs. Tzaac Rapp.

Mr. and Mrs. William Carman of
Rosemary have been enjoying a
month’s trip in Mexico.

Mr. and Mrs. Leslie Fry and two
daughters of Fort Wayne, Ind,, vis-
ited at the A. L. Fry home over the
Easter holidays.

Mr. and Mra. Carl E. Olson were
Saturday dinner guests at the Mar-
tin Nelsons home in Chieago. On
Sunday Mr. and Mra, Olson had as
their guests, Mr. and Mrs. J. T.
Peterson and daunghter of Wilmette
and Miss Charlotte Early of High-
land Park.

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Shrader
of Shabbona, T, wvisited at the
Joseph Korenin home omn Chestnut
street on Monday.

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Korenin and

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Sandy of

Lake Forest were Sunday guests at
the Russell Pottenton home on Cen-
tral avenue.
Dorothy Jacobson was hostess at
supper on Sunday evening at the
home of her parents, the E. G.
Jacobsons of Deerfield road, in honor
of her fourteenth birthday anniver-
SAry.

James Fitger, who spent the past
several weeks in Peoria, returned
home last week-end accompanied by
his son-in-law and daughter, Mr.
and Mrs. Clifford Harlen.

Mrs. Oscar Schwab, who has been
visiting her parents in Fredericks-
burg, lowa, returned home on Sun-
day.

:Lrﬂ. Raymond Bell’s father,
Frank Dorner, is visiting her. He
had spent several months at the
home of another daughter In
Aurora.

Mr. and Mrs. Hubert McGuire Jr.
and daughter, Rose Marie, are
spending this week with Mrs, Me-
Guire's sister, Mrs. John Huguelet
in Detroit.

Mrs. Timothy Jerome of Seattle,
Wash., visited at the home of her
brother and wife, Mr. and Mrs.
Hubert McGuire Sr. of Waukegan
road.

Mrs. John Wachholder slipped
and fell on the ice on Thursday and
sprained her ankle.

James O’Connor

Supervisor West
Deerfield, Dies

James 0'Connor, age 76, passed
away suddenly early Monday morn-
ing at two o'clock at his home 1053
West Deerfield road, Deerfield. He
had been in reasonably good health
and had attended church on Easter
morning %o his death came as a
shock to the community. Mr. 0'Cc 1-
nor succeeded the late George Rock-
enbach, as supervisor of West Deer-
field Township in 1917 and held that
office at the time of his death. His
term would have expired in 1941
with 23 years already served. He

also served as trustee of the Deer-
field Village board and was chair-
man of the Lake County Board of
Supervisors in 1928,

Mr. O'Connor was a son of James
and Mary Kennedy O’Connor. The
Mr. O'Connor came

senior from

County Meath, Ireland, to Deerfield
in 1842. The father died when the
children were very young and Mrs.
O'Connor and her children contin-
ved to farm. Young James, who
was seven at the time of his fathers
death, was born July 25, 1863.

James became a good farmer and
in the prime of life was a large
Jand owner in this locality. He mar-
ried Catherine Lynch, a Chicago
school teacher, and brought her to
bis farm where they lived until re-
tirement to the village in 1920. The
senior Mrs. O’Connor passed away
in 19017 and Supervisor 0’Connor’s
wife in 1925. 8ix children were born
to them with two passing away in
infancy. The surviving children are
Lucy (Sister Mary Leonette) of the
Immaculata Convent, Chicago;
Frank, Joseph and Rose, of Deer-
field. There are eight grandchil-
dren, one sister, Miss Margaret,
and three brothers, Lawrence and
John, who live with Miss Margaret
on the ancestral home on Telegraph
road, and Richard of Highwood.

Funeral services were held on
Wednesday morning at the home
and at 9:30 a.m. in the Holy Cross
Catholic church, Deerfleld, with
Rev. J. V. Murphy officiating.
Burial was in 8St. Patrick's ceme-
tery, West Lake Forest.

CHEST CLINICS

The regular semi-weekly chest
clinies of the Lake County Tuber-
culogis association will be held at
the Lake County Tuberculosis San-
atorium on Wednesday and Friday,
8:30 to 11 am., March 27 and 29.
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By Ralph E. Church

Representative, 10th Congressional District

Washington, D.C., March 23—On
Wednesday, by a vote of 14 to 4,
the Senate Committee on Banking
and currency decided to report a
| resolution imtroduced by Senator
John G. Townsend Jr., (R), of Del-
‘aware, to repeal the President’s au-
thority to buy foreign silver under
the terms of the Silver Purchase Act
of 1934. The committee took this
action in spite of the objections
voiced by the Secretary of Treasury.

Unless the Administration can
devise some way to tie this repeal
resolution up with parliamentary
strings, | feel reasonably certain it
will pass both the Senate and the
House. Perhaps this will be the be-
ginning of much needed reform in
the monetary policies of the New
Deal.

The enactment of the Silver Pur-
chase Act is one of the most serious
and costly mistakes the Administra-
tion has made. It has enabled the
owners of domestic silver mines, the
foreign producers and the specula-
tors to make great profits at the ex-
pense of a sound monetary system
and the Federal Treasury. Over 1
billion 896 million ounces of this
metal have been bought from for-
eign producers and something like
310 million ounces have been pur-
chased from domestic companies.

In other words, the American tax-
payer has paid something over $220
million for newly-mined silver in
the United States alone. It has ac-
tually amounted to a subsidy to ap-
proximately 256 or 30 companies. It
can be said that the American peo-
ple have made a casual gift of
around $1256 million to these few
silver mining interests.

The silver purchasing program
was inaugurated at the specific re-

| quest of the President. The Act was

placed on the statute books on June
19, 1934. By its terms the Secre-
tary of Treasury was directed to
purchase silver at a reasonable price
up to the statutory value of $1.29 an
ounce until the Treasury held silver
equal to 26% of the monetary value
of its gold and silver holdings.

The President has not only the
power to make these purchases of
silver, but under another monetary
act originally passed in 1934 he has
the power to remonetize it at some
arbitrary ratio to gold. If the Pres-
ident should exercise his power to
monetize our silver monetary stock
and devalue it to the full extent pro-
vided by law, disastrous inflation
would undoubtedly follow. This con-
stitutes a serious threat over the
national economy, and is one of the
factors which prohibits a sound re-
covery.

The gquestion of a single or double
standard for the monetary system
of the United States has long been
a political issue. It is an old his-
toric battle. But, for some reason,
our historic experiences with silver
legislation do not seem to have
taught us any lessons.

It will be recalled, for instance,
that in 1878, over the veto of Presi-
dent Hayes, Congress blundered into
the Bland-Allison Act for the pur-
chase of silver by the Treasury. In
gsix years the government was in
trouble because of that program
and there developed what may be
said to be the silver business .Je-
pression, It was only by certain
monetary manipulations that a
panic was averted.

In 1800 a still greater folly was
committed when the Sherman Silver
Purchase Act was passed. Three
years later a panic resulted, and
President Cleveland ecalled Congress
into special session and the silver

measure was promptly repealed.
The resolution of Senator Town-

YOW!
Landlady: “If you don't stop play-
m me
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Deerfield Legion
Announce Winners
Oratorical Contest

Deerfield Post No. 788, the Amer-
ican Legion, and its Auxiliary Unit
conducted its seventh annual Ora-
torical Contest for eighth grade pu-
pils of local schools last Thursday
evening, March 21.

The program was unusually in-
teresting because the pupils had
been given a choice of subjects from
a list of seven topics, and the ten
youthful orators discussed four of
the listed subects. First prize, a
Sun-Ray Trophy cup, was awarded
to Bill Tennermann Jr., of Deerfield
Grammar school; the second prize
cup to George Schessling of Holy
Cross school, and the third place
cup to Elaine Kelley of Wilmot
school. Other contestants, who were
presented with “Oratory” pins were:
John Zahnle and George Martin, of
Holy Child school; Violet Pantle and
Robert Visoky of Wilmot school,
and Jean Briscoe, Harold Mau and
Fred Blow of Deerfield school.

The children who wrote the prize
essays in the sixth and seventh
grades were presented with com-
memorative pins: James Jennings,
6th grade Holy Cross; Skippy Cla-
vey, 6th, and Georgia Deal, T7th,
Wilmot; and Mary Schoonover, 6th,
and Charles Blakeney, Tth, Deer-
field Grammar school.

Judges of the contest were Mrs.
Frances Mieczynski, first vice pres-
ident, Department of Illinois, Amer-
ican Legion Auxiliary: Ray E.
Thomas, of Homer Dahringer Post,
the American Legion; and Mrs. C.
A. Wolf, librarian, Deerfield.

A very interesting program was
presented by children of Deerfield
school, under the direction of Les-
ter B. Ball, superintendent, and Ray
J. Cox, Social Studies teacher.
Members of the Executive Board of
the Student Council, of which Mark
Hout is president, conducted a
Council meeting. Mr. Cox answered
‘many questions regarding the Coun-
cil and the Patrol systems, which
are proving so successful in Deer-
field school.

Post Commander Ralph E, Dun-
ham presided, and his Americanism
chairman, Anthony Mercurio, pre-
sented award pins, while the Amer-
icanism chairman of the Auxiliary

unit, Mrs. W. A. Tennermann, con-
ducted the contest.

Bannockburn Club
Plans Exhibit for
Chicago Flower Show

The theme of the 1940 Chicago
Flower Show is *“Colonial Adapta-
tions" and is being held from March
30 to April 7, marking the four-
teenth flower show which the Gar-
den Club of Illinois has presented.
The Bannockburn Garden club has
always taken an active interest in
the shows and this year will have
the following exhibits:

A Formal Table, planned and di-
rected by Mrs. James E. Baggot Jr.,

assisted by Mrs. Andrew E. Van-
Esso.

A Flower Arrangement in a
Wooden Container, by Mrs. Mar-

shall Doty, assisted by Mrs. Wil-
liam Keady.

Interior of English Cottage Win-
dow, by the Junior Bannockburn
Garden club, under the direction of
Mrs. Joseph Condon, will be deco-
rated.

Herbert Banse, architect for the
show states:

“The architecture was definitely
determined to be rather modest and
contemporary such as would be ap-
plicable to the average home owner.
All the buildings show an American
architectural precedent. The en-
trance group has a Virginia deriva-
tive, the next a Neo-Greek, and then
several of a New England back-
ground. As many different features
such as terraces, porches, sunrooms,
bays, front, rear, and service yards,
etc., were incorporated as space
permitted.

The plan of the entire show was
designed to overcome as much as
posgible the feeling of extreme
length that the Pier naturally en-
tails. To accomplish this, the vari-
ous houses were staggered to per-
mit the public to view the buildings
from several sides. Ome building
completely straddles the hall to
ereate the feeling of actually enter-
i “residence.” All small dis-

plays are concentrated in the “Gal-
lery Arrangements” so that a con-

Deerfield Community
Calendar Meeting
Called for April 3

In an attempt to eliminate the
duplication of meetings in the Vil-

lage of Deerfield, plans are now un-

derway for the creation of a Com-
munity Calendar. According to

present plans, the Grammar school
office will act as secretary for the

Community Calendar. Here, a list
of the dates for week, month, and
year will be recorded in permanent
form. It is planned that by calling
the school, it will be possible to
find out exactly on what date meet-
ings are planned in the village.
Further, by means of the calendar,
regular meeting nights for various
organizations in the community can
be worked out in a harmonious
fashion.

In discusing the Community Cal-
endar, Mr, Ball, superintendent of
the school, pointed out that the suc-
cess of such a project will depend
on the 100 percent cooperation of all
the organizations in reporting the
dates of their meetings. The fol-
lowing is the letter mailed to the
heads of organizations in Deerfield.

“Many of us have felt for some-
time that there is a pressing need
in Deerfield for some kind of agency
through which all elub and social
activities can be checked in order to
prevent duplicates in dates and
times. Several communities have
worked this problem out well by in-
stituting community calendars.
“Simply, this calendar is located
at some convenient place where a
call can be made and a date and
time set aside. Also all the regular
meetings and activities of the com-
munity are listed on this calendar.
If organizations wish two meetings
on the same evening, they may of
course. The calendar does facilitate
checking to see what is going on.
Further in the operation of the
Community Calendar ,opies are
sent to each organization each
month and a complete calendar
would appear in the newspaper
each week.

“The Deerfield Grammar school
is very much interested in seeing
such a plan in operation and would
be willing to act as the secretary
for such a calendar. To set up the
plan, this letter is being written to
the heads of all the organizations in
Deerfield.

“We would appreciate it if you
or your representative could attend
a short meeting at which we would
plan the organization of a Deerfield
Community Calendar. This meet-
ing will be held on Wednesday,
April 3, at eight o’clock in the Com-
munity room of the Deerfield Gram-
mar school,

“If it will be impossible for you
or your representative to attend,
we would appreciate your letting us
know your feelings on the matter,
sometime before the meeting 1Is
held.”

In regard to the planning of the
calendar, it is hoped that the heads
of the organizations will hold the
night of April 3 open for this meet-
ing. or will plan to have a delegate
here.

Big Plans Being
Made for Benefit
For Deerfield Dept.

Letters are being put into the
mail today sent to residents of Deer-
field by Fire Chief Conrad Ucht-
man :

To the Citizens of Deerfield
and Bannockburn:

Please accept the enclosed tickets
for the Firemen’s ball to be held at
the Briargate Country club on Sat-
urday, April 27, at 8:30 p.m.

For the benefit of those who do
not know, the fire department gives
these annual dances to increase a
fire truck fund they started three
years ago with the Deerfield Build-
ing and Loan. We now have s fund
of $565 and trust the people will
cooperate with us in raising money
for this much needed fire equipment.

The money for tickets may be left
with the Deerfield State Bank, with
Mrs. Florence Page Stryker at the
Village Hall, or with me.

Sincerely,
Conrad Uchtman,
Deerfield Fire Chief.
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